

KET TEST

PART 1. Choose the correct answer.

Hello,

Please can I borrow your bicycle tomorrow? I need it to go to school. I left my bike at my uncle's house.

Thanks

John needs

- A. a bicycle for tomorrow.
- B. to visit his uncle tomorrow.
- C. Peter to lend him his uncle's bicycle.

School Entrance

All visitors must see the receptionist before going into the school building.
If the gate is closed, please ring the bell.

- A. Visitors can open the gate without ringing the bell.
- B. Visitors need to say what they are doing at the school.
- C. Visitors must close the gate after entering the school.

Hi James,

I'm going to the cinema with my brother this evening to see the new Disney film. Do you want to come with us?

Let me know. Andrew

What should James do?

- A. tell Andrew why he likes the new Disney film
- B. invite Andrew's brother to the cinema
- C. tell Andrew if he wants to go with them

Smart phones

Students must turn off their smart phones before going into the classroom.
Any noisy phones will be taken by the teacher.

- A. Students must give their phones to their teacher.
- B. Students can't use their phones in the classroom.
- C. The teacher must turn off the students' phones.

Cooking Class

The course starts on Saturday at 11am and will run for four weeks.

All students of both years are welcome. Cost: €15

- A. The course will last for about a month.
- B. Only 2nd-year students can go to this class.
- C. Classes are four times a week.

Coach Trip To The Zoo

Please DO NOT touch or give food to the animals. They are very dangerous.

Always stay with your teacher.

- A. It's dangerous for students to eat at the zoo.
- B. Students will stay at their teacher's house after the trip to the zoo.
- C. Students can be in danger if they touch any animals at the zoo.

PART 2. Three girls talk about an accident they had

JANE



This morning I had an accident while playing football. I tried to kick the ball into the goal but I fell over and broke my leg. The teacher called an ambulance and I was taken to hospital. The doctor has said that I will have to stay here for three days. Tomorrow the doctor will repair the break in my leg. The doctor said that when I get home, I must rest my leg for at least two more weeks.

ANNA



Last week I was playing at home with my best friend. We were not playing any sport, but we were running up and down the stairs when I fell down. I hit my teeth badly. My mum took me straight to the dentist's in her car; she didn't have to take me to the hospital. I didn't need an ambulance. The dentist checked my teeth and told me to get some medicine for the pain. He also said that I might have a toothache for a week.

LISA



I went to the cinema with my parents to see the latest comedy film. It was very hot in the cinema and I started to feel sick. I then fell on the floor and my mum tried to wake me up. The staff at the cinema called an ambulance. A doctor came with the ambulance and listened to my heart. I woke up and the doctor checked the rest of my body. He said I was fine but he also told me to go home and rest for two days.

1. Which person doesn't need to stay and rest at home?
2. Which person had an accident while playing a sport?
3. Which person travelled in an ambulance?
4. Which person is told to go to the chemist's?
5. Which person was seen by a doctor in a hospital?
6. Which person was out with her parents?
7. Which person didn't hurt any part of her body?



Have an accident...

PART 4. For each question, choose the correct answer.

For the last two years I have been living in Bangladesh, with my parents and my baby sister. We moved here from England and at first I didn't like it because I missed all my school friends. Most students arrive at school in the morning, books in hand, and return home in the afternoon, with a lot of homework. This is the idea we have when we think of schools. However, some schools, like the boat schools in Bangladesh, are a little different from what I was used to.

Twice a year, there are heavy rainstorms in Bangladesh which cover the area with lots of water. This leaves millions of people without clean water, electricity and other important things. It becomes difficult for children to go to schools and for those schools to keep their doors open. To solve these problems, some people thought of a brilliant idea to help the children. They built houses, health centres and schools that move around on top of the water.

Now there are almost 100 boat schools. Each of these schools gets electricity from the sun and has one laptop computer with internet and even a small library. These boat schools are a school and a school bus, all in one. Whenever there's too much water and every other service is closed, these types of schools are still open. They pick up their students from the side of the rivers, and then stop somewhere so that classes can begin. After the lessons are finished, the boat schools return the students to their homes and another group of students is picked up. About 70,000 children have used the boat schools since they started, fifteen years ago.

1. What does the writer say happens every six months in Bangladesh?

- a. The country doesn't have enough water.
- b. Lots of water brings problems to the country.
- c. Schools close for cleaning.

2. What problem do many children have at different times of the year?

- a. They have too much homework when it rains.
- b. Their parents have to buy a boat for them.
- c. They cannot use things that need electricity.

3. Where can people see a doctor when there is too much water?

- a. at the health centre, on the river
- b. inside the library
- c. in the school that is now closed

4. Where does the writer say children can see information online?

- a. at the health centres
- b. on the side of the river
- c. on the boat schools

5. What is the best title for the article?

- a. The First Day at School
- b. An Unusual School
- c. The Best School in Bangladesh



LISTENING: Part 3

1. You will hear Sarah talking to her friend Tom about a school trip. Where will they stay?

- a. in a hotel
- b. on a campsite
- c. in a guest house

2. Sarah thinks a camping holiday

- a. is like her usual holidays.
- b. will be a nice change.
- c. is better with families.

3. For Sarah and Tom, the holiday will be

- a. expensive.
- b. cheap.
- c. free.

4. What will the weather be during their school trip?

- a. rainy
- b. sunny
- c. cold

5. Where will they eat?

- a. on the campsite
- b. at a cafe
- c. in the farm

Part 5. You will hear a boy talking to his friend about the lessons that he had today. How does he describe each lesson?

Example: Art F

School subjects

History

Mathematics

Science

German

Geography

Opinions

A interesting

B funny

C difficult

D dangerous

E boring

F surprising

G easy

H useful

